
 
 
 

Minutes from the 7th NORDSAC Board meeting 01.10.2024, at 16 – 17, online and Tallin  

 

Participants:  

In Tallin: Kai Part, Line Ejby Andersen and Anna Möller.   

Online/Teams: Cecilie Hagemann, Diana Reynstind, Riina Korjamo, Bjarne Rønde Kristensen, Helen 

Naalsund (referent).   

Moderator: Cecilie  

 

 Approval of the agenda  

Approved  

 

Selection of a referent  

Helen  

 

Approval of the minutes from the 6th board meeting online  

Approved  

 

News about the website  

Helen will contact the web-designer in two weeks from now, and Bjarne will send Helen the contact 

information and earlier correspondence about the website. Further communication on this will be by 

messenger. Bjarne is planning to apply for funds for the website and will contact NFOG and apply for 20000 

Danish kr (DKR).   

 

News from each country 

Estonia 

The upcoming meeting in Tallin on Oct 2: The Kaljulaid seminar (https://kerstikaljulaid.ee/en/  )  

The meeting in Tallin is about consent law whether it should be a “yes-” or a “no-“ model.   

https://kerstikaljulaid.ee/en/


 
 
Anna has planned a 15 min talk about tonic immobility, psychological reactions, and the consent law in 

Sweeden at the Kaljulaid seminar tomorrow. She has also been talking to an Estonian journalist about these 

topics.   

Line and her colleague are scheduled for a 10 min talk each. Her colleague will talk about a project about 

“before and after the consent law” in denmark. Line will talk about how the consent law has affected the 

patients at the SAC (sexual assault center).    

Finland 

Here they have had a small increase in number of cases all over the country after the consent law was 

introduced. Riina has started to write a manuscript about this.   

Faroe island 

Diana has currently lost her fundings for SAC clinical work. This has been a cooperation between the 

hospital and the police. This has led to a new start with a new nurse's team, new phone numbers, 

information and more. A lot of extra work for Diana.   

Greenland and Iceland?  

Bjarne has been in contact with Greenland, they do not have any SAC or team for adults yet, only for 

children. Adults are only to contact their GP or community nurses, but none of these are specially trained in 

eg., forensic tasks. Bjarne will attend a new meeting with Greenland in November.  

Iceland, we will follow up…   

 

Redcap 

Database registration of patients attending SACs in Estonia.  

Possible to use this in future cooperation between countries for research purposes?    

 

Article about NordSAC 

In February Cecilie is planning to write an informative article about NordSac, hopefully both Anna and Kai 

may participate.   

 

Budget/economy  

Bjarne will apply for fundings to start our society, he will contact “Nordisk råd” and apply for 150 000 

Danish kr.   

 

  



 
 
 

General assembly 2025  

Both Anna and Cecilie has been i contact with Ines Keygnart from Belgium, and the plan is to arrange the 

ICSoR-conference in Belgium in 2025. We will plan for arranging the NordSAC general assembly in Belgium 

at the same time.   

 

Next board meetings 

Tuesday 28.1.2025 at 16-17.30 Teams  

29.-30.5.2025 physically on the Faroe Islands  

Thursday to Saturday we will stay at a cabin in Bøur, and from Saturday to Sunday we will be in Torshavn 

where we will visit the SAC in Faroe island.   
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